

April 17, 2013

Richard Nelson, Ph.D President of Foothill Communities Association P.O. Box 261 Tustin, CA 92781

RE: Golden State Water District

Dear Mr. Nelson:

The RHRII Board sincerely thanks you and your group for your presentation to our Board of Directors on Monday evening. Our Board agrees and supports the recommendation that you presented to us. Some have agreed to act independently and will send along their requested financial support toward the effort, and all have agreed that this is a necessary 1st step toward moving away from our current water service provider and seeking a more equitable server. Realize that we haven't had the mental 'ramp up' time that you all have to embrace this major effort.

As we mentioned at the meeting, we do have several other critical issues facing our board at the current time that require our full attention. But, we will make efforts to communicate with our membership and encourage their support of this plan, and hope to work with you all on some level as this project progresses.

Warm regards and sincere thanks for your ongoing efforts on our behalf

Sincerely,

By direction of the Board of Directors ROCKING HORSE RIDGE ESTATES II

Pam Hunt, CCAM, Community Manager

cc: Board of Directors